From: Kenmere

To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Election Advisory Committee
Date: Tuesday, April 29, 2025 6:24:46 PM

WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to report it or forward the
message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

Mark me down as a strong NO
for creating an election advisory committee. Our elections are well regulated and secure.

Don’t create an issue when there is no problem to be solved!

Kenmere Davidson
Ventura

Sent from my iPhone
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